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Corrigendum

Page 3, paragraph 7

The last sentence should read

In Thailand, the President also met with Mr. Son Sann, and with
Prince Norodom Ranariddh, personal representative of Prince Norodom Sihanouk 
of Democratic Kampuchea.
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23. In Paris, Brussels and Bonn, the mission had extensive exchanges of views with 
the Governments concerned on the recent Declaration on the Formation of the 
Coalition Government of Democratic Kampuchea and on the results of the Ho Chi Minh 
City Conference of 6 and 7 July 1982. By the time the missions to Bangkok and to 
Stockholm and Vienna took place, the Government of Democratic Kampuchea under the 
presidency of Prince Norodon Sihanouk had been established. The relevant agenda 
items of the thirty-seventh session of the General Assembly were also discussed 
and, in this connection, the Governments concerned reiterated their support for the 
principles and objectives laid down by the International Conference on Kampuchea 
and the United Nations resolutions.

24. In Bangkok, after a review of recent developments related to Kampuchea, the 
discussions focused on the status of relations between ASEAN countries and 
Viet Nam. Air Chief Marshal Siddhi Savetsila, Minister for Foreign Affairs of 
Thailand and current Chairman of the ASEAN Standing Committee, briefed the mission 
on the visits of the Vietnamese Minister for Foreign Affairs, Mr. Nguyen Co Thach, 
to Singapore, Burma and Malaysia in July 1982. The mission was also briefed on the 
meeting of 29 July 1982 between the Foreign Ministers of Thailand and Viet Nam. It 
was pointed out to the mission that, during these exchanges, no substantive 
progress had been made towards a narrowing of differences on the settlement of the 
Kampuchean question. The ASEAN countries, had, nevertheless, expressed their 
willingness to have further dialogue and consultations with Viet Nam.

25. During its visit to Vienna, the mission reported to the Minister for Foreign 
Affairs of Austria, Dr. Willibald Pahr, President of the International Conference 
on Kampuchea, on the Ad Hoc Committee's activities and on its visits to France, 
Belgium, the Federal Republic of Germany, Thailand and Sweden. For his part, 
Mr. Pahr briefed the mission on his contacts and consultations with the parties 
concerned and other interested Governments. He also discussed with the mission the 
future work of the Committee.

26. In this context, the Ad Hoc Committee wishes to stress that, in accordance 
with its mandate, it is determined to continue its efforts towards the 
implementation of the Declaration of the International Conference on Kampuchea and 
the relevant General Assembly resolutions. It will seek, in particular, to develop 
further consultations in order to contribute to the initiation of a negotiating 
process leading to the peaceful resolution of the Kampuchean problem and creating 
the conditions for a lasting peace, stability and co-operation in the whole 
region. The Committee expresses the hope that all parties concerned will 
co-operate towards the early achievement of this goal.


